
          
 
 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
   
From:  Kathy Payne, Human Resources Coordinator/City Recorder 
 
Date:  August 7, 2024 
 
 
I am happy to announce that we have several employees who have reached a milestone 
in their employment with the City of St. Helens.  The following individuals will be 
recognized at the August 7 Work Session. 
 
25 Years 
 
Tim Underwood was hired as an Engineering Technician I on July 26, 1999.  His position 
was reclassified to a Public Works Construction Inspector in January 2011, where he 
continues to serve and keep our citizens safe by making sure Public Works projects done 
by staff and contractors is done to code. 
 
15 Years 
 
Tory Shelby was hired as a Parks Utility I in July of 2009.  In July of 2013, he moved 
over to the Public Works Utility Worker I position and moved into the Utility Worker II 
position in July of the next year.  He then went back to Parks as a Utility II in 2019.  He 
was promoted to Parks Field Supervisor in April of 2022 where he still serves, making 
sure that our community parks are safe, clean, and well-maintained. 
 
5 Years 
 
Dawn Richardson joined our team on July 8, 2019, as a Utility, Banking & Court 
Specialist.  In April of 2020, the position was reclassified as an Administrative Billing 
Specialist, where Dawn still serves, helping our citizens get their utility accounts setup 
and many other things.   
 
 
Congratulations Tim, Tory, and Dawn and thank you for your service! 
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